
April 10, 2023 
 
 
WEC Energy Group-Business Services 
Frank Dombrowski - frank.dombrowski@wecenergygroup.com 
333 W. Everett St., A231 
Milwaukee, WI 53203 
 
 SUBJECT: No Further Action 

  WE Energies P4 – USTs SE Corner, 8000 95th St, Pleasant Prairie, WI 
   BRRTS:03-30-589394, FID:230006260 
 
Dear Mr. Dombrowski: 
 
On February 28, 2022, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the request for No 
Further Action Letter (Immediate Actions) – NR708.09, for the WE Energies P4 – USTs SE Corner site with the 
applicable fee.  The DNR has reviewed the document and concurs that the environment has been restored to the 
extent practicable as provided in ch. NR 708.09, Wis. Adm. Code.  The immediate action in response to a 
discharge has been completed and the DNR is requiring no further action at this time. This letter applies only to 
the location in the southeast corner of the property where these tanks were located. 
 
Two excavations were completed to remove the petroleum contaminated soils identified during the removal of a 
10,000-gallon diesel fuel underground storage tank and a 689-gallon unleaded gasoline underground storage tank, 
located in the southeast corner of the property.  Based upon confirmation sampling it appears that no 
contaminated soils above the applicable residual contaminant levels remain in the excavated areas.  
 
Low-level contamination may remain in the soils at the base of the excavation, though they were not sampled due 
to the presence of water in the excavation. These soils do not require further action at this time, but this soil may 
require management as a solid waste if it is excavated in the future.  The property owner or right-of-way holder at 
the time of excavation must determine whether the material is considered solid or hazardous waste and ensure that 
any storage, treatment or disposal is in compliance with applicable standards and rules.  Contaminated soil may be 
managed in accordance with ch. NR 718, Wis. Adm. Code, with prior DNR approval.   
 
We appreciate your efforts to protect and restore the environment at this site.  If you have any questions regarding 
this No Further Action determination, please contact the Project Manager, Shanna L. Laube-Anderson at 
shanna.laubeanderson@wisconsin.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Pamela A. Mylotta 
Southeast Region Team Supervisor 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 
 
cc. Andrew.Cawrse@ramboll.com 
 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Adam N. Payne, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 
 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Waukesha Service Center 
141 NW Barstow St.  
Waukesha  WI  53188 
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